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  Term 2 Week 7 10th June 2020 

COMING EVENTS 

Friday 3rd July 
Last day of Term 2 

Tuesday 21st July 
Students return for Term 3 

Thursday 30th July  
Semester 1 reports sent home 

Permission Notes Sent Home and 
Payments Due 

Year 6 Shirt 
Note and payment due Friday 19th June 

Overdue 

 

Principal’s Message 

Teaching and Learning  

Teachers and students have been working extremely 

hard since our return to face to face teaching and 

learning. I would like to take this opportunity to thank our 

teachers for the amazing work they do every day to 

provide quality lessons for our students. 
 

Our Instructional Leader, Mrs Kuba, supports our 

teachers and students in K-2. Our Assistant Principals, 

Mrs McShane and Mrs Lindsay, support our teachers 

and students in years 3 - 6.  
 

To celebrate our teachers learning to improve the craft of 

teaching and to celebrate our students continually 

improving as learners, Mrs Kuba regularly writes a 

“Chronicle” of learning that we share as a staff. 
 

As a parent and school leader, I am constantly 

impressed by the education delivered by our teachers at 

Cardiff North Public School. Here is a snapshot of our 

staff “Chronicle” which I will regularly share with you 

through the Bulletin, to inform you of our focus areas as 

a school and also to showcase our beautiful students 

engaged in their learning. 
 

Have a wonderful week everyone! 

Allyson Corrigan 
Principal 
Cardiff North Public School  
A proud member of the Cardiff Community of Schools 

Excerpts from “The Chronicle” 
A Study of Bees has 3/4M 

Buzzing! 

 

Last week, I had the pleasure of dropping into the 3/4M 

classroom to find the students deeply engaged in one 

of the new quality texts, ‘Give Bees A Chance’. 

 

The text is both informative and persuasive, catering for 

a plethora of possible discussion points and writing 

tasks. Mrs McMurray used the text to plan a quality talk 

by identifying ‘think aloud’ points, open-ended 

questions and by identifying precise vocabulary to 

explore further with her students. 

 

Students began brainstorming a list of factual 

information from the text. 

 
 



Excerpts from “The Chronicle” continued... 
3/4M co-created a retrieval chart outlining the 
structures of a non-fiction text and identified 
examples of technical language that was explored 
during the quality talk.  

 

 

 

 

Students began composing their own factual texts 
using mind maps and some of the structural features 
they had studied. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I was lucky enough to join them for a directed 
drawing lesson, where they learnt to draw life-like 
bees. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

During the lesson, I overheard the students labelling the 
body parts of the bees, using the precise vocabulary that 
had been studied in previous lessons. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

One of the students was excited to tell me about a very 
rare green bee that they had obviously found interesting.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



Excerpts from “The Chronicle” continued... 
They went on to explain how they had further 
researched facts about bees using a range of 
mentor texts from the Library. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Mrs Kuba 

Instructional Leader 

 

 

OPPORTUNITY CLASS 2021 

The Opportunity Class Placement Test has been 
rescheduled to Wednesday 16th September 2020. 
Due to the postponed test, changes have been 
made to the placement process for this year only to 
ensure students are placed in Year 5 opportunity 
classes as early in 2021 as possible. Please refer to 
the fact sheet attached in this bulletin for 
information about these changes.  
 

Applications opened on Tuesday 9th June 2020 
and close on Friday 26th June 2020. Parents will be 
able to apply from this web page at that time. 
Parents are requested to read 'Applying for Year 5 
entry to an opportunity class in 2021' before lodging 
an application. This can be found at: https://
schoolsequella.det.nsw.edu.au/file/49795d1c-b339-
43e9-aa48-02e496d165f1/1/oc-applicpack.pdf 
Parents are advised to ensure an application is 
submitted by the closing date for their child to be 
eligible to sit the placement test. Late applications 
cannot be accepted.  
 

Please note that Opportunity Classes are offered at 
only a few schools within the local area including 
Maryland P.S, Tighes Hill P.S, New Lambton South 
P.S & Jewells P.S. 
 

BYOD SURVEY 

The purpose of this survey is to gauge community 
interest and opinion regarding Cardiff North Public 
School possibly becoming BYOD (bring your own 
device i.e laptop) for 3 - 6 students in the future. It 
is our aim for the technology skills that staff and 
students have gained through online teaching and 
learning programs be continued within classrooms. 
All families are invited to complete this survey. 
Thank you to the families who have already 
completed this survey. 

 
STAGE 3 GARDEN 

The Stage 3 Garden is blooming! Our students 
have worked very hard to tend and care for our 
garden. From raking up leaves to pulling 
out weeds, Stage 3 has kept the garden neat, tidy 
and beautiful. Now we are seeing the fruits of our 
labour! 

Even though it's looking lovely right now, there is 
always more work to do! Please feel free to send in 
some gloves and garden tools so we can continue 
to maintain and grow our wonderful outdoor 
learning space! 
 
Miss Stritch 
Stage 3 Teacher 
 

https://schoolsequella.det.nsw.edu.au/file/49795d1c-b339-43e9-aa48-02e496d165f1/1/oc-applicpack.pdf
https://schoolsequella.det.nsw.edu.au/file/49795d1c-b339-43e9-aa48-02e496d165f1/1/oc-applicpack.pdf
https://schoolsequella.det.nsw.edu.au/file/49795d1c-b339-43e9-aa48-02e496d165f1/1/oc-applicpack.pdf


P&C MEETINGS 
 

 
 

Meetings are   
 

POSTPONED 
 

until further notice  
 

 P&C NEWS 

SCHOOL BANKING IS ON 
HOLD UNTIL FURTHER 

NOTICE 

The Uniform Shop is now Online! 

Go to https://cnps-uniform-shop.square.site/  
 

to place an order using your credit card.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

All online orders will be sent home with students within approximately 2 business days. 

The Canteen  

is currently closed.  

We will let you know 

when it will be  

reopened. 

https://cnps-uniform-shop.square.site/





















